
 
 

 

Injuries to Students, Parents, Volunteers and Visitors 

 

The Texas Tort Claims Act states that school districts in the State of Texas are immune 

from any liability because of bodily injury or property damage which occurs as the result 

of the operation of the school district except for the operation of motor vehicles - §101.051 

Civil Practices & Remedies Code.  

 

As a result, Lewisville ISD is not financially responsible for any injury to a student, parent, 

volunteer, or visitor that occurs on any property owned by Lewisville ISD, or while the 

injured party was under the supervision of the District, unless the injury was the direct 

result of the District’s use of a motor vehicle. If you have questions concerning an injury or 

property damage that occurred on property owned by Lewisville ISD, please contact the 

District’s Insurance Office at 469-948-8104. 

 

Lewisville ISD does maintain student accident insurance for students participating in UIL 

activities – 7
th

 grade through 12
th

 grade – Maximum $25,000 per injury. 

 

Any student that is injured as the result of participating in the above activities is covered 

on a secondary basis by a policy purchased by Lewisville ISD.  Parents must first file on 

their own insurance. The District’s accident policy will only pay after the parent(s) has 

filed on their own policy and submits proof. 

 

In addition to the accident policy purchased by Lewisville ISD to cover students that 

participants in the above activities, Lewisville ISD makes available each year a voluntary 

accident policy that parents can purchase for their children.  For more information about 

the voluntary accident policy, go to www.sas-mn.com or call 800-366-4810.  Parents can 

also contact the LISD Insurance Office to obtain a brochure explaining the voluntary 

accident policy. 

 

If you have questions regarding the District’s UIL/Camp insurance or the voluntary 

accident insurance available to students, please call the District’s Insurance Office at 469-

948-8104. 

 

http://www.sas-mn.com/

